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Information 
Dear parents/carers, 
 
I write with a brief update in relation to school life since we have been back in school. Firstly, I would like to 
congratulate our pupils for the way in which they settled back into school after such a fundamental and 
significant change. They have coped so well with a new environment, new entrance/exit, new facilities and in 
some cases new classes/staff. The atmosphere around school is lovely and the added space is most welcome. 
 
I wish to extend my sincerest thanks to parents/carers for their patience and support throughout the building 
of the new extension. It has been an exhilarating experience but also a very busy one. Thank you for your 
understanding. 
 

Information Sessions 
On 14th February, we would like to invite parents/carers to a series of ‘open information sessions’ we aim to do 
the following: 
 

1. Tour of the school (existing building and new building) 
2. Presentation to parents in relation to our new phases (departments) 
3. Presentation to parents in relation to our new curriculum 
4. Presentation to parents in relation to our new ALN procedures 

 
Could you please book a place (maximum 2 per child) using the following link. We are limited to 20 places per 
session. Places will be allocated on a first come first served basis. However, there will be repeat sessions 
planned if there is a high level of interest. https://forms.office.com/e/N6vSdrTk6D  
 

Phase 2 of the Refurbishment 
 
As you know, we will shortly be working with the main building contractor to begin the replacement 
programme of the roof. This will take approx. 1 year to complete. This will be undertaken in 5 phases and we 
are striving to keep disruption to a minimum. Unfortunately, it does mean the hydrotherapy pool will be out of 
action for a few months during the completion of phase 1,2 and 3. Huge apologies for this inconvenience. We 
have been informed that disruption to the car park is not expected. 
 

No Mobile Phone Policy 
 
I would like to remind parents and carers that we operate a no mobile phone policy in school. This is to ensure 
pupils are as focussed as possible and are not distracted. We would request that pupils who bring a phone into 
school for use after school hours, hand it to staff for safe keeping. Please note, we cannot accept any liability if 
a phone goes missing in school. 
 
With very best wishes as always, 
 
 
Dave Jenkins – Executive Headteacher 

https://forms.office.com/e/N6vSdrTk6D

